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Spreading Good Cheer and Happiness  

This is a short month at school because of the Christmas Break, 

however it has been a time of spreading Joy to others.  

This month our Virtue is ‘Service’ and we have 

 taken our gifts and messages of Good Cheer to the 

patients in Cuba- Vietnam hospital as they wait for their 

life changing operation with Operation Smile 

  our   Choir has visited an office and a kindergarten 

nearby to sing Christmas Carols  

 We have held our Christmas Fair where all of the profits 

are given to Operation Smile so they can help more 

children.  

 

Service from 1B  

One of our youngest classes gave a lovely presentation to their 

assembly on Monday about service and then gave every child 

and teacher a small note that they had written with a positive 

message of joy and encouragement. Well done 1B! 

Christmas Fair  

Many thanks to all of the families who helped us support the 

Operation Smile activities by coming to our school Fair.  

Students from both Hanoi Towers Kindergarten as well as 

SIS@Van Phuc enjoyed many activities with their friends. There 

was great excitement over the super raffle draws that occurred 

each hour.  
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Christmas Fair at SIS@Van Phuc 

 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

 

• 19 December: Christmas Break 

• 03 January: Back to school and 

examinations start. 

• 23-26 January: Term 2 Breaks 

• 27 Jan - 05 Feb: Tet Holidays 
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Student Council Visit the Hospital  

Students and staff from SIS@Van Phuc are taking all of our 

donated gifts to the patients to the Cuba-Vietnam hospital on 

Monday 19 December. Many thanks to the students and 

parents who will travel with our staff to share the goodwill. Ms 

LaGreta and Ms Trang will accompany the students and 

parents in their visit.  

Christmas Concert  

The students of Van Phuc held a concert of Christmas songs 

on Wednesday 14 December. This was to present songs and 

activities they had learned about Christmas. Many thanks to the 

Parents who attended to see the students perform. Photos will 

be on the webpage soon.  

Christmas Caroling  

A western tradition of Christmas Caroling was introduced to 

classes and neighbours of SIS@Van Phuc in the last week of 

school. Our delightful Choir club run by our Music teacher Ms 

Chelsea , visited Hanoi Towers Kindergarten, the Bistro 

restaurant, and  the office workers of Pegasus. Everyone was 

delighted to hear the pure and tuneful voices of these young 

students.  
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